MOLESEY BOAT CLUB
MINUTES of MEETING on March 7th 2018
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	Richard
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	07903 055177
	David
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	Ben
	Pugh 
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Apologies: M Sbihi, B Raspin, B Pugh, A Frost, A Heayberd.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

Minutes for the Feb 2018 meeting were reviewed and agreed. Proposed GR; seconded IK.

Special Item: appointment of professional bar manager. NR started by saying a few words. He said that he is not sure the current wastage from the bar is as much as £4,000 per annum.

RS said the only really question is do we appoint one now or delay the decision?

NR said that it is a very difficult appointment to make and it is important that we get the appointment right. The pay will be £20 per hour and for 10 hours per week.

NdeC doubted whether the job can be done in 10 hours per week – By the time he/she has checked stock, rotated the beer, cleaned pipes, etc, that will be more than a couple of hours per day. The pipes are supposed to be cleaned once a fortnight.

NR said that in view of the pool of people that take this sort of job, we have to be very careful. Phil B has been talking to Bridge Road – a community of shop keepers. They are keen to involve local sports clubs: They would like to have gin tasting evenings, wine tasting, etc. They have given us 3 bottles of rather nice wine as a sweetener. For example they could do the Thursday night suppers.

LM said that she had heard about the potential cost of a bar manager but not about how we are going to pay for one. How is taking the new manager on going to increase our takings?

IK said that the need for the bar manager is about getting the infrastructure of the club right. With TbtR at the club, drinks sales are going to go up and it’s about getting the basics right. The café will be selling our drinks every afternoon. If the bar isn’t working properly we won’t be able to build up the drinks sales.

MG said that after the recent stock taking we had £4,000 lost last year in drinks and money. Some was theft of spirits. A new manager will control what we are selling better. MG did a stock take of the bar last week – there are a lot of drinks left over from functions that don’t sell very quickly. We need to concentrate on what sells – stocking and keeping the bar clean – all the comments that IK has made are very valid.

MG asked if any decision has been made about who will be the new licencee? RS said that yes, as the Club Sec he has agreed to take on that role which will apparently involve going on a day long course.

IK said we have to get the bar working perfectly and it is very important that we get the right person.

A vote was held on the principle of whether we should take on a professional bar manager when the right person has been found. Result: 8 for; 0 against the motion.

LM asked whether we are going to thank all the volunteers who have run the bar in recent years?

Action: RS to do a thank you letter to TB.

Actions from previous meeting

LM to organize a poster campaign against littering the club and river with plastic water bottles. IK to speak to Thames Water about the installation of a water tap to refill bottles with: not done yet.

RSC to look at raising rents to host clubs: not done yet.

IK to speak to ER rower about auditing our data to comply with new regs: in progress.

BR to ask MG and PS to join Jemma Kittoe on a new board to monitor how the Henley Fund raises and spends funds: in progress.

NdeC to draw up proposal for Sport England grant: in progress.

LM, NR and MG to review relationships with host clubs: in progress.

Main agenda:

Treasurer’s report
Mike Gardiner

MG reported as follows:

Cash

We have a total of £94,000 in our general accounts but £50,000 of this is not available for current

expenditure (£21,500 received in advance for HP grant, £5,350 masters funds, £18500 roof repair,

£4000 balance of legacy). So our available cash is £44,000, and our monthly running costs are typically

of the order of £20000.


We might expect to receive another £55000 in this financial year (£30,000 hosted clubs, £15,000

subscriptions and £10,000 other) which would give us close to £100,000 for the remaining 6 months of

the financial year. At the end of the year we will also received £20,000 or so for courses.

I have not assumed any money from ISPS, and we will need to spend the café rent on the clubhouse

So, at this stage it still looks like we will probably be just about able to pay our current expenditure

this year. but there is nothing available for unexpected or large expenditure, and the position

continues to be tight


Valentines lunch


Unusually for recent social events, this event made a small surplus. In addition the club received bar

takings and the event raised £1,000 plus gift aid for the Henley Fund

Café


We will be billing the café with the first quarters rent. There will be some electrical and other work

which needs to be done on the clubhouse and this is likely to absorb this year’s income from the cafe


Host club billing


Wimbledon have paid. Surrey and Whitgift have not yet paid and we need to chase them.

I will prepare a comparison of actual vs budget for the first half of the year next month. At this stage,

it appears that we will be overspent on rowing expenses, in particular wages and repair costs, where

we gave incurred significant unbudgeted expenditure on the HP fleet.

Bar

The bar banked £3,545.65 (approx. £2,954 after VAT) in January. The amount banked for the year to

date, net of VAT, is £17,910, suggesting a similar overall level of activity to last year. Wages for the

month were £822.50 before any tax uplift, a relatively high level of wages to turnover.
Bank balances

The bank balances at 31 January 2018 are shown below.

General £14,575.32

Bar £10,178.40

General deposit £80,285.27

New building 0

Henley £1,762.43

MG said cash wise we are tight but ok. The HP grant for Sept 2018 to 2019 has yet to be paid – it is imperative that it is paid before April.

GR asked what the £2,500 paid to Jonny Searle was about. MG explained that it was a payment for his speech at a corporate day held at the club. He said that he is very unhappy about the payment and it won’t happen again. NR said that such a payment is outrageous.

NR reported that some older members are complaining that the £15,000 rental received from TbtR in the first year is not enough. He explained that they have paid substantial investment to move to MBC and the relatively low rental for the first year is designed to offset that. NdeC said that with one move we have substantially raised the profile of the club.

GR asked if we will be able to extend their opening hours during the summer to 7.00 pm?

NdeC said he would like to order some MBC water bottles for sale at just above cost, to raise the profile of the club.

IK said that we are letting the new café bed in for the time being. It is too early to consider such initiatives.

Membership
Neil Richardson
NR reported as follows: with Julie Freshwater’s help I continue to collect subscriptions from members who have not paid or not started an instalment plan, despite reminders and their promises, but it is a slow process. 
Looking at the British Rowing web site and the crews registered for regattas as MBC I find the following athletes listed but are unknown to Membership in terms of paying subs or registered on our spread sheet.

Zane Kosovitch

Alex Law

Will Robinson

Adele Hing (Cox)

Robert Fearne

The club is losing not only subscription but the race fees as well.

Scott Cowie is listed as rowing in an MBC boat but has paid only Summer student membership of £100.00 but once again Membership was unaware of his participation. Has he been rowing all of this season?

Rack rents


An audit of the boat racking has been carried out. This will enable MG to pay the Environment Licence fees to British Rowing on 1st April.

There are some problems with people keeping their boats at the club whilst not being full members and not paying the rental. Other members do not pay and insist the club is at fault for not asking for the money. Other members when asked for rack rent payment do not answer emails.

Vanessa Meadows.

Rusty Carr.

Peter Hartman

Membership records

I have very recently discovered that there is a problem in the club’s on-line registration document. Apparently senior squad members have been trying to register their membership and are directed at the last minute to Hall Hire. Ben hopes he can fix this.

Membership records are still in a poor state. Julie and I work hard at keeping records up to date but to be honest we are relying on email addresses as the main means of communication with members. This is not satisfactory. In the event of an accident we have no means of contacting next of kin.

As you will be aware we are registered and paying a small annual fee to Membermojo which could give us details of members if we could persuade members to fill out and maintain their own page. We will, during the next week or so, update Membermojo with every member’s name, rowing category, email address and I will then contact and monitor small groups of members to get them to fill out their details.

It is very difficult to persuade members to co-operate. I would like to propose that the MBC club rules are changed to make it obligatory for members to keep their personal details up to date.

ClubHub

I did make note in a previous report of the proposal by British Rowing to have a computer system/data base to assist clubs in the management and integration of their day to day operations. I did respond but I think British Rowing may still be some way from offering their system to clubs although I feel it might be of enormous benefit to MBC.

There was a discussion about Pete Robison’s outstanding monies. GR said that he has paid his outstanding HoR entry fee of £78 and he hasn’t received an email about how much he owes, or an invoice. 
She said that she has been through his email history and can confirm it. He is disputing the remaining £200.
Action: GR is to liaise between Pete R and NR to resolve this matter.
In view of the fact that Pete seems to be trying to address the problem and has started paying the arrears it was agreed that he can come to the annual dinner.
Critical Dates for March 

Performance coaches review – in hand.
Life jackets overhaul – in hand.
Annual dinner on 17th.


Rowing
Paul Thorpe, Gabby Rodriguez, Ben Pugh, Ian Knight, Chris Rae

IK reported that 4 junior plus a cox are going to the nat trials. Holly Dunston’s injuries have cleared up. We have entered 6 eights in the Men’s and Women’s Heads coming up this weekend – 3 men’s and 3 women’s.  The LegEnds are producing a crew.

The Explore Rowing group are doing very well and are winning everything they enter.

We need to do a review of race fees because at the present level they’re not fit for purpose. Race costs have gone through the roof.

Life jackets are being left lying around and steadily go missing. Perhaps a cable through the life jackets on the rack is necessary with HT holding the padlock key.

The men’s club group have raised the money for a new set of 8 blades. More money is coming in for a new set of women’s sweep blades.

We have acquired a new lightweight boat trailer from Walbrook. It is as good as new but had been an insurance write off. Action: RS to insure it.

Scott Rennie is now in action having been fitted out. Action: RS to get it added to the insured fleet – valued at £30,000.

Jonny Searle has been talking to the coaches: he is trying to rearrange work arrangements so that they are back on the water coaching. The rowing world has moved on and universities are becoming open clubs. There was a long discussion about Jonny’s suitability for his new role.





Club Hire and Bar
Ted Bates, Christiana Hoad, Rachel Pugh, Chris Daley, Britt Bates

There was a discussion about where to put the vintage blades that used to be stored in the roof of the main club room. Action: NdeC volunteered to take some measurements to work out the most suitable place to put them.

A briefing meeting was attended by approximately 40 members on Sunday 11th February at 11am. 

A briefing note had previously issued to all members regarding the cafe. Bill Raspin explained MBC had secured approval from MBCL and gave a summary of the proposals. He then answered questions from the floor. After questions Bob Smallbone proposed that although this was not a voting matter it might be useful for an informal show of hands from those in favour of the proposal. The majority of the meeting was in favour.

Fund-Raising and Sponsorship

Bill Raspin

BR: the contract for the 2017/2018 season has been sent to ISPS Handa and we are waiting to hear back. Sponsorship proposal from Vanilla Bean expected shortly.
Rowing Centre

Lucy McNulty Alison Frost

LM said that income is going to be down this year because schools have not renewed their block bookings, they are using the tank on an occasional basis. We need to look at marketing. IK suggested that we could look at ‘spinning’ type classes for the tank. NdeC said that there is an organization called Team Kean which is a very successful pay as you go company that do classes on ergos all over the place: outdoors, etc.
Premises 
Richard Steed, Ian Knight, Bill Raspin

BR reported before he left that repair works to the front of the club have been completed and Chris Daley is getting confirmation of price for the decoration of the woodwork including the boat bay doors. BR will give a full report to the next meeting.

The works to refurbish the bar and clubroom are 75% complete and will be finished on BR’s return. This will include varnishing the floor and installing a new sound system.
BR met with our plumber on 27th February to try to understand why the toilets sometimes fail to flush. He has asked him for a detailed report but in summary there are two major issues:

1) We have 6 WCs, 5 urinals, 10 showers and 5 wash hand basins all running from an 18mm mains feed. Needless to say when they are all running at the same time the feed cannot cope; hence the reason why the water pressure drops when everyone is trying to shower at the same time.

2) There are two galvanized cold water tanks in the loft over the bar which have not been tested for a number of years due to difficulty in gaining access to the bar. We have ordered a legionella test which is very likely to recommend that they are replaced.
A full report will be issued at the meeting regarding the recommended action and costs, etc.

LM reported that there are payment issues with two of the hosted clubs which she is sorting out. She says the relationship is going to be handled better.

Communications
Adam Heayberd, Ben Pugh

Nothing reported.

Social Group
Alison Frost, Lucy McNulty

Annual dinner on the 17th – arrangements in hand. IK - much boat moving necessary on the Thursday beforehand – all help appreciated.

Safety  
Magnus Burbanks, Mike Gardiner, Ian Knight

Nothing reported.


Welfare

Lucy McNulty

LM reported that she wants to update the code of conduct to govern the way people behave. At the moment the only behavior subject to sanction is bringing the club into disrepute – so the idea is to introduce new rules.
Meeting ended c 21:35
	Meetings take place first Wednesday of the month at 7:30 p.m.
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